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Some of my views are shaped by Yankee frugality.  The saying, “Use it up, wear it out, make it do, or do without” exemplifies this attitude

Reading the article in the Argus about modifying the layout of the new sewer treatment plant (if seen from the air) to make it resemble a mouse seems to me gratuitous waste.  Granted, it probably only cost a paltry portion of the $120 million it will take to build the new plant.  BUT, it’s still an unnecessary expenditure of funds.

First, this will cost some additional amount of money and that amount will show up in our water bills, (although at probably pennies a month).

Second, it will only be visible from the air.  I don’t think too many Petalumans will ever view the sewer plant from the air, and then, not many would realize what they were seeing.

Coming on the heels of the City Council’s rejection of a public arts fund, this may give us an insight into what types of public art that decision avoided.  To me, this is just one more example of the casual use of what I call “other peoples money”. In this instance, our monthly sewer bills.

I mentioned in my last column about the $270,000 cost for 56 signs directing people to the city’s parking garages and parking lots.  You might do the math and note this averages out at almost $5000 per sign. But it comes out of redevelopment funds so it doesn’t matter to the city budget.

Not to keep picking on the city, the new Junior High will consist of between 12 and 14 SEPARATE buildings.  This has to be a stretch to serve only three grades.  Even adding a gym and administration building, it’s a stretch.

Let’s hope the fiasco that happened at Casa Grande isn’t being repeated and there will be covered walkways between all these buildings so the students don’t have to run through the rain between classes.

It might be well to note that the funds for the above examples could not have been spent for purposes such as salaries.  The sewer plant will be funded through the water department, which exists outside of normal city budget considerations.  The parking signs will be funded by redevelopment dollars, which are independent of the city budget.  And the Jr. High will be funded by funds restricted to construction expenditures and not available for operations.

All, “other peoples money”.  That is, money that the city manager, council or school superintendent can’t use as they see fit.  

After the debacle of the first vote on the trash contract, I wondered if councilmember Nau might want to develop another image.  My thought is that she could be the new Bryant Moynihan but without the bite.  So many city council actions, especially “studies”,  involving money seem to be taken without concern for the cost (as long as they don’t result in direct costs to the public).

She could be the one to always question costs.  She could ask what source of funds would pay the bill.  She could even ponder on what other of the council’s priorities might not get funded if the expenditure at hand were approved.  

Let me end this on a positive note.  Although you know my view on the loss of views, I would like to say that the new affordable apartments on Washington at the river present a very attractive appearance.  They probably set the tone and scale for any new construction between the river and Lakeville St. If we’re going to lose our distant views, it’s at least a mitigation if the obstructions themselves are attractive.    

